Dear Superintendent Ballard,
 

This correspondence relates to the distribution of safe schools funds in fiscal year 2016 (FY16).    

· The base used in the funding formula will be increased this year. Each school district will receive a base allocation of $20,000 with the remaining funds distributed on a “per pupil” basis.

· For FY16, the per pupil amount is based on attendance data collected at the end of the second school month for school year 2014-2015. For FY16, this would be $9.52 per pupil.

· The total amount of the safe schools allocation available for distribution to Kentucky school districts in FY16 is $9,278,300.  

 

  Verification Report: 

· Kentucky Center for School Safety requests that school districts complete the Safe Schools Allocation Annual Report for the 2015-2016 school year to update district files.  
· The form requests information from the previous school year (2014-2015), as well as information for the current school year (2015-2016.) 
· Your districts Safe Schools Allocation Annual Report is attached. 
· SPECIAL NOTE:  In addition to the completion of this report, districts are required to include a 168A MUNIS project report outlining the use of their Safe Schools funds in 2014-2015.

 

KCSS is required to report this information to the Kentucky Department of Education each year.  Please return this information by Friday, November 06, 2015. .

Because various constituents (legislators, policy makers, etc.) remain concerned about not only the use of Safe Schools resources but also, more importantly, the types of services being offered to students, your efforts are essential in helping us ensure the future availability of Safe Schools funds.  If you have questions regarding FY16 (2015-2016) funding, please contact Nadine Johnson, Outreach Specialist, toll-free at 1-877-805-4277 or email nadine.johnson@eku.edu.

 

Sincerely,
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Jon Akers, Executive Director

Kentucky Center for School Safety

Kentucky Center for School Safety

Safe Schools Allocation Report

School District:  Elizabethtown Independent                                                            Date:10/14/2015
Program Name (If funds are used to support a specific program):Valley View Ed Center Alternate School
Contact Person (who is filling out this report): Denise Morgan

Contact Phone Number and Email: denise.morgan@etown.kyschools.us  270-765-6146

Address:  219 Helm Street, Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701
If the district is participating in a collaborative program, please include the following:

Name of Host District:  
Other Participating Districts:  

The information below is regarding activities that occurred in the 2014-2015 school year 

I.  Program Type – Please list the dollar amount of Safe Schools Funding ONLY and number of students served for each type of program/service implemented using your Safe Schools Allocation in 2013-2014.
	Amount of Funding Committed to Each 

2014-2015
	Program Type
	# Students Served in Each Program

	$ 28,655
	Double click on box and select “checked.”
Alternative Education   
  FORMCHECKBOX 
 on-site   x off-site
	38

	$
	In-School Suspension   


	

	$
	School Resource Officer
	

	$
	Intervention Services – (Refers to services provided in regular school settings, i.e. in school counseling, mentoring programs, Second Step, etc.)
	

	$
	Training Programs
	

	$
	Community-Based Programs (Services provided beyond school – multi-agency or collaborative)
	

	$
	Security Equipment:  Please specify type (example: cameras, detectors)
	

	$
	Other:  Please provide description: ________________________
	

	28,655
	Totals

←Total must equal Safe Schools Funding Allocation for 2014-2015 (the amount shown here)
	38


*As requested in the enclosed letter, please provide your 1684 MUNIS report showing how these funds were spent in 2013-2014. If you email your information, please use the pdf format for your Munis report.
The following information is regarding activities for the upcoming 2015-2016 school year:
II. 2015-2016 Program/Budget Outline: 

Please check below the type of program/service you plan to implement using your Safe Schools Allocation for 2015-2016. (If there is more than one program you are planning to implement using safe schools funds, you can check more than one; however, only check the one/s that are funded with Safe Schools Funds.  Do not include programs funded with general funds, even if they relate to school safety).  
                                                           Double click on box and select “checked.”



  X
Alternative Education   _____ on-site   ___X_ off-site

                         FORMCHECKBOX 
        In-School Suspension   



                         FORMCHECKBOX 
        School Resource Officer

                         FORMCHECKBOX 
        Intervention Services

                         FORMCHECKBOX 
       Training Programs

                         FORMCHECKBOX 
       Community-Based Programs 


             FORMCHECKBOX 
       Security Equipment

                         FORMCHECKBOX 
       Other:  Please provide description: _______________________________

Please read the following information carefully as it relates to properly filling out the 2015-2016 Budget Outline for your district.

Using the outline on the following page, create a budget that shows how your district’s school safety funds will be expended in 2015-2016.  The specific amount for your district is listed in the table and your budget should total that amount.  Funds may not be used for capital expenditures.
*If Safe Schools Funds are used for more than one type of program, please list in parenthesis the program type (using the above categories) beside the amount in the budget (see example shown below).

Salaries - $40,000 (Alternative Ed.)

Salaries - $30,000 (SRO)

Service Contracts - $25,000 (Intervention Services)

The KCSS has been asked to monitor the impact of the budget reduction for the 2015-2016 school year.  Therefore, we would like to determine if Safe Schools Funds were supplemented with general district funds to support your safe schools program.  If so, please list them in the “Additional Funding” column of the budget.

2015-2016 Safe Schools Budget Outline

	Line Items
	2015-2016
Safe Schools Program
	Please list any ADDITIONAL FUNDING used to support your Safe Schools Program Initiatives

	A.  Personnel
	36267
	90764

	Instructional Asst.
	
	14871

	Math Tutor/bus Driver
	3846
	10,412

	Sub-Total
	40,113
	116,047

	
	
	

	B.  Fringe Benefits
	1968
	4568

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Sub-Total
	1968
	4568

	
	
	

	C. Operating

      Expenses
	
	

	Instructional Supplies
	
	2500

	Building Operations
	
	12600

	Sub-Total
	0
	15100

	
	
	

	D.  Contracts
	
	

	Counseling 
	
	2,200

	
	
	

	Sub-Total
	0
	2200

	
	
	

	E.  Travel
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Sub-Total
	0
	0

	PROJECT TOTAL 

(Your 2015-2016 Allocation)
	
42081
	137,915



Please submit the completed information to the following address by Nov. 6, 2015:
Attn:  Nadine Johnson
Kentucky Center for School Safety

Eastern Kentucky University

111 Stratton Building

521 Lancaster Ave.

Richmond, KY  40475-3102

Or email this document along with a PDF of your 2014-2015  Munis report to nadine.johnson@eku.edu.
In the subject line of your email, please type in: FY16 Safe Schools Allocation 
If you are a collaborative district, a report MUST be filled out for each district.  Only document YOUR DISTRICT'S funds.
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Please submit your information by Nov.  6, 2015.


